

RoSPA Enterprises Ltd RoSPA House 28 Calthorpe Road, Edgbaston Birmingham, West Midlands, B15 1RP Tel: 0121 248 2000 Fax: 0121 248 2001 www.rospa.com

Patron: Her Majesty The Queen

Rt Hon Oliver Letwin MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA

4 February 2015

Dear Mr Letwin

Green Paper on Young Drivers - Manifesto Proposal

We are writing to you as you are one of the authors of the Conservative Party's General Election Manifesto.

In 2013, 337 were people killed in crashes involving young car drivers. Despite many changes over the last few decades to reduce young driver casualties, young drivers continue to face and create a high and disproportionate risk. They have more crashes than other drivers, their crashes are more likely to be severe and they make (more expensive) insurance claims.

We need a more radical approach. No single measure will be effective on its own; a comprehensive package of complementary measures is needed. A Government Green Paper to explore options for improving the safety of newly-qualified drivers was expected in 2013, but was never published.

Therefore, the signatories to this letter urge the Conservative Party to include a commitment in your General Election Manifesto to publish a Green Paper on Young Drivers. This would enable a well-informed debate on this important issue, and help us all towards a consensus on the range of options for achieving a step change in reducing crashes and casualties involving young drivers.

While we do not seek to be prescriptive about the content of such a Green Paper, our recommendations for the options to be considered are summarised in the attached document.

Kind regards

Yours sincerely

Signed by the parties overleaf





Glenda Jackson CBE MP - Member of Parliament for Hampstead and Kilburn

Dr Sarah Jones

Lord Jordan of Bournville CBE

Professor (Emeritus) Frank P McKenna

Lord McKenzie of Luton

Barry Sheerman MP Chairman, Parliament Advisory Council for Transport Safety

The Viscount Simon

David Ward MP
Member of Parliament for Bradford East

Robert Jackson - Chairman, Road Safety Advisory Panel AIRSO



James Dalton - Director General Insurance Policy Association of British Insurers



Julie Townsend – Deputy Chief Executive Brake



David Williams MBE – Chief Executive Officer GEM Motoring Assist



Ben Tomasetti Hastings Direct



Nick Stonard – Acting Chief Executive Institute of Advanced Motorists

DRIVING ROAD SAFETY

Graham Feest – Chairman Institute of Master Tutors of Driving



John William Whittle – Chief Executive Officer Keoghs LLP



Councillor Val Clark – Chairman London Road Safety Council



Ashton West OBE – Chief Executive Motor Insurers' Bureau



David Davies – Executive Director Parliament Advisory Council for Transport Safety



Stephen Glaister CBE PhD FICE FTRF FCGI – Director RAC Foundation



Honor Byford – Chair Road Safety GB



Adrian Walsh – Director Roadsafe

ROADSAFE

Tom Mullarkey MBE – Chief Executive Officer Royal Society for the Prevention of Accidents (RoSPA)



Malcolm Shepherd – Chief Executive Officer Sustrans



Dr Shaun Helman – Head of Transport Psychology Transport Research Laboratory

